THE CORPORATION OF THE DISTRICT OF WEST VANCOUVER GLENEAGLES COMMUNITY CENTRE ADVISORY COMMITTEE MEETING ELECTRONIC MEETING THURSDAY, MARCH 11, 2021

MINUTES

Committee members: G. Jopson, J. Adshead (co-chair), J. Berg (co-chair), S. Patel, B. Dame, B. Barrie, J. Rae, V. Williams. **Absent:** C. Campbell-Leveck, J. Keller, M. Davis, S. Whittall; and Councillor B. Soprovich.

Staff: L. Howard, Recreation Supervisor – Gleneagles Community Centre; and L. de Jesus, Recording Clerk.

1. CALL TO ORDER

The meeting was called to order at 7:13 p.m.

2. APPROVAL OF AGENDA

It was moved by S. Patel and seconded by J. Rae:

THAT the March 11, 2021 Gleneagles Community Centre Advisory Committee meeting agenda be approved as circulated.

CARRIED

3. ADOPTION OF MINUTES

It was moved by S. Patel and seconded by B. Barrie:

THAT the January 14, 2021 Gleneagles Community Centre Advisory Committee meeting minutes be adopted as circulated.

CARRIED

REPORTS / ITEMS

4. MEMBER UPDATES

- B. Barrie spoke regarding new public art coming to the West Vancouver Community Centre (WVCC) and Seniors Activity Centre; the WVCC sports gym being used as a vaccination site; the Food and Security program; the need for Enhance West Van Board volunteers; and the upcoming online community forums.
- J. Rae commended District weight room staff on continuing to do an amazing job at Gleneagles Community Centre (GCC).
- S. Patel noted she is meeting with the GCC art group every Tuesday and encouraged L. Howard to join a meeting to see the work this group is doing and keep the group connected to the GCC.

- V. Williams spoke regarding the Horseshoe Bay Business Association (HBBA) which recently held its Annual General Meeting (AGM). She noted that businesses are expressing their dissatisfaction with the bike lanes and that a meeting with a District rep is forthcoming. She additionally noted that a graphic artist has been tasked to create signage to convey Mary Bayes' story and that a bench will be installed soon. There are plans to expand the flowerbeds and to include a library box.
- G. Jopson spoke regarding the men and women's golf leagues noting that participants are looking forward to the opening. He noted that a junior club, spearheaded by C. Campbell-Leveck, which is open to 10-17 year olds will commence in mid-April and run one day per week with members of the men and women's clubs to assist the juniors.
- J. Berg spoke regarding the Request for Proposal (RFP) for the restaurant in the clubhouse noting she is hopeful for a successful applicant soon.
- B. Dame shared that Fit-Fellas is back holding indoor fitness classes. She noted that current Public Health Officer (PHO) orders allow for low-intensity indoor classes. L. Howard confirmed that any programs moving indoors would do so within current health order guidelines. Some moderate to intense activities, notably cycling and boot camp classes are running outdoors.

5. MANAGERS / SUPERVISORS UPDATE

- A. New Appointment It was noted that S. Mitchell has been appointed to the GCC Advisory Committee but was unable to attend this meeting.
- B. Gym Use Guidelines
 The WVCC Sports Gym Allocation Guidelines outline the process of determining
 gym time for different user groups the guidelines are to include both the WVCC
 and GCC sports gyms in the allocation process.
- C. Covid Scheduling
 - L. Howard reported that the sports gym at the WVCC is anticipated to be used as a vaccination site for at least six months and that District staff are looking to relocate some of their programs to the GCC. She noted that GCC programs will be adjusted as necessary based on changes to the PHO orders and noted that GCC is continuing to offer programs within the guidelines of the current PHO orders. These activities include: pickleball, badminton, and 3D basketball. She additionally confirmed that a number of spring break camps are planned: Saplings at Lighthouse Park, Par 3 Golf at Ambleside, and School Age and Youth Pottery.
- D. Covid-19 ScreeningNo information shared

E. Staffing

L. Howard reported that the majority of staff are back working. She noted that a significant number of District staff were laid off at the outset of the pandemic closure. Most of the permanent staff that were laid off have been recalled or redeployed though some have opted not to return as they are not comfortable working on the front lines. Where possible staff have been encouraged to work from home.

6. OTHER ITEMS

Staff are looking at reinstating pottery passes that were suspended at the beginning of the pandemic and as part of that process staff will hold a focus group to discuss what the pottery studio operations might look like moving forward. This group would consist of staff, users, and one representative from this committee. It is noted that S. Patel volunteered to represent this committee on that focus group.

It was noted that A. Beckett will present the Child Care Plan being shared with DWV Council on April 12 to this committee at the June 2021 meeting.

Discussion regarding parking at GCC was held with staff indicating that parking is not expected to be an issue.

S. Patel inquired about arts programs being held at GCC and staff indicated that this would be dependent on the PHO orders.

PUBLIC QUESTIONS

7. PUBLIC QUESTIONS

There were no questions.

8. ADJOURNMENT

It was moved by B. Dame and seconded by J. Rae:

THAT the March 11, 2021, Gleneagles Community Centre Advisory Committee meeting be adjourned.

CARRIED

The meeting adjourned at 7:58 p.m.

Certified correct:

Chair

Recording Clerk

.